








Band Happenings 
 

The Overton Marching Eagles had a GREAT marching season this past year. We competed in three parades and performed very well in all 
three. At the Harvest of Harmony parade in Grand Island, the band placed 10th out of 42 in class D. At the Minden BandFest, we received a 
Superior rating. I am very proud of all of their hard work this year. 

 

The Overton Music Boosters would love to invite all parents of students involved in band, choir and swing choir in grades 7-12 to our 
monthly meetings.  If you don’t already know, you all are members of Music Boosters. Our meeting dates and times are in the monthly calen-
dars. We would love to have your ideas and involvement in making the music department here at Overton the best it can be. Please come to a 
meeting and see what you can do to help your child succeed in music here at Overton. 

 

The Overton Music Department has two winter concerts coming up in the month of December. On December 12th, the K-6 will be presenting 
their Winter Concert beginning at 7 PM. On the following Thursday, December 19th, the 7-12 Grades will be presenting their Winter Concert 
at 7:30 PM. I highly encourage and invite you to attend both concerts and see what the students of Overton can do! 

 

Tech Tidbits 
 

I would like to thank all of the parents of students in 9-12 for being supportive of our 1-to1 iPad initiative. The teachers have really been using 
these new tools in unique ways to help these students learn in new ways. 

 

Technology has become such a huge part of our lives that we often don’t realize how much we use it during a single day. A great tip is to make 
sure that you devote at minimum 3 hours per day where you do not use your smartphone, tablet or computer. Using your phone to make a 
call would not be considered using your smartphone. Studies have shown that constantly using these types of devices can lead to addiction 
type symptoms for these devices. Constant use of anything can cause the part of your brain that is triggered during addiction to be triggered. 
This can lead to withdrawal symptoms when you do not have these things. They have found children as young as 3 being addicted to tablets. 
Please remember to limit time on these devices when your children are at home. 

 

Mr. Brumm 

PENNIES FOR PATIENTS 

 

It is that time of year again—we will be collecting donations for Pennies for Patients for the Leukemia and Lym-

phoma Society of Nebraska!!! We hope everyone has been saving their pennies and loose change over the last year. 

Students may bring money for their class jars from January 13th through January 31st. Students in grades 5-12 

should watch the announcements for their jar locations. As in the past, we will award a pizza party to the class 

that collects the most money. If anyone in the community has change that they would like to donate, they may 

contact Jill Luther at the school at 987-2424 ex 

 

OVERTON BLOODMOBILE IS COMING!!! 

Mark your calendars—our next community bloodmobile will be on Thursday, February 13th from noon to 6:00 p.m. 

Please contact Jill Luther at 987-2424 ext. 204 or jill.luther@overtoneagles.org to make your appointment!! We 

will have an appointment table set up during the Eustis-Farnam basketball games on Friday, January 24th. Our goal 

is 25 units. Each pint of blood has the potential to help three different patients. The blood we collect is used at 

hospitals all over the Mid-West from Denver to Chicago. The National Honor Society is hoping you will consider 

participating in this life-saving event!!!! 

mailto:jill.luther@overtoneagles.org


ABC/PTO 

FITNESS CENTER 

     With winter sports, the Fitness Center is very busy.  It is  necessary that everyone do their part in keeping it 
clean.  If you are using the Fitness Center, YOU MUST CHANGE YOUR SHOES.  If you are bringing your 
child to a practice in the Fitness Center, YOU MUST CHANGE YOUR SHOES or stay on a rug.  The rocks, 
dirt and snow that are tracked in on to the special flooring damages it much sooner than if everyone follows 
the rules.  It will be very costly when this needs to be replaced. 

      Chris Johnson 

O VERTON  DOLLARS  FOR  

S CHOLARS  

                                                                            The Overton Dollars For Scholars 3-on-3 basketball tournament 
is going to be held December 7.   Registration forms are in both of the offices at Overton Public School.  There 
are both boys and girls teams grades 3 & 4, 5 & 6, 7 & 8.  Medals will be given out again for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd 
place and t-shirts will be given to everyone who registers. 

   This  tournament is our annual fund raiser for scholarship dollars that are given out to all seniors who qualify.  
Our sole purpose is to help our graduated seniors with furthering their education.  All of our profit goes back 
into these scholarships.  We would like to welcome any new members.  If there are questions on the tournament 
you can call Jackie Benson 308-987-2574 or Nancy Ginkens 308-987-2440.   We hope to see you at our tourna-
ment! 

The next ABC/PTO meeting is November 21, 2013 at 7o’clock in the commons area.  Upcoming events are: 

 

 Jan. 20 :  Teacher In-service Lunch 

 Jan. 24 : Concession Stand (fundraiser) 

 Jan. 27 – Feb. 10 – Valentine Raffle tickets for sale (Fundraiser) 

 Feb. 11- 14 : Book Fair 

 

Many people signed up at conferences to help and we appreciate that.  If you did not get a chance to sign up, please call Mrs. Wallace (987-
2424 ext. 105) or Heather Brennan.  You can also sign up at the meeting.  We have other activities later in the school year but wanted to make 
sure all are aware of the next few event  

     An allergic response to peanuts usually occurs within minutes after exposure, and symptoms range from mild 
to severe.    Exposure is not just eating but physical contact as well.  Peanut allergy is the most common cause of 
food-induced anaphylaxis, a medical emergency that requires treatment with an epinephrine (adrenaline) injector 
(EpiPen, Twinject) and a trip to the emergency room. 

       Overton Public School has a student with peanut allergies.    Precautions are taken to eliminate any  nuts 
from being brought into the school either in cooked or uncooked form.  Cookies, candies, desserts, etc that come 
into the school could cause a reaction.  We ask that you do not send anything to school as treats or in lunches or 
bring anything in to school activities that contain nuts.   You will see signs posted that say “Nut Free Zone” in the 
school.  Please help us keep our school a safe environment for all people.  Thank you. 

Peanut Allergy 



Caption describing picture 
or graphic. 





CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR FOOTBALL AND VOLLEYBALL  TEAMS 
ON THEIR SUCCESS THIS SEASON!!  THANKS TO ALL OF OUR FANS WHO 

CAME OUT TO SUPPORT OUR ATHLETES. 

The Veteran's day program was a hit again! The elementary sang songs, there was a slideshow, 
and the veteran's told their story. Every year National Honor Society helps serve the coffee and 
rolls to the veterans and their families. This is the least our student body could do to thank our 
veterans! We thank all the veterans for what you have done to protect our country! 

        Reported by Dani Jewett 

VETERAN’s DAY PROGRAM 

     Latex allergy is a reaction to certain proteins found in natural rubber latex, a product manufactured from a milky fluid that comes 

from the rubber tree. If you have a latex allergy, your body mistakes latex for a harmful substance.  Latex allergy may cause allergic reac-

tions ranging from sneezing or a runny nose to anaphylaxis, a potentially life-threatening condition.  

    Anaphylactic shock symptoms 

The most serious allergic reaction to latex is an anaphylactic (an-uh-fuh-LAK-tik) response, which can be deadly. It's rarely the first reac-

tion to latex exposure. Anaphylactic reactions develop immediately after latex exposure in highly sensitive people. Signs and symptoms 

include: 

Difficulty breathing     Wheezing      Drop in blood pressure    Dizziness     Loss of consciousness     Confusion    Rapid or weak pulse 

        Overton Public School has a student with Latex allergies.  We have signs posted on the doors that state that we are a “Latex Free 

Facility”  which means you cannot bring anything with latex into the school.  Please help keep our student safe by not bringing items 

such as balloons into the school.  We appreciate your cooperation. 

Latex Allergy 

    Welding has been a top class this quarter.  We have many new welders who are getting a lot of good welds 
done. T&I class has done a lot of projects and repairs; from table carts to a casket for one act.  8th Grade shop 
students have worked very hard at welding, have been learning about small engines, and have been introduced to 
wood working.  Next year, when they come to shop, they will have some basic knowledge.  It looks like there are 
a lot of talented students in shop who will be in one of my classes next year. 

     We are off to a great start! 

         Mr. McClain 

Shop Notes  



 

 

 

The Village of 

Overton 

 Invites all to our 

1ST ANNUAL 
DOWNTOWN 
HOLIDAY 
OPEN HOUSE 
December 19TH                                          

11:30 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 
    
,  

*DETAILED FLYERS COMING SOON* 



What is happening in First Grade! 

 

The first graders have been working hard on lots of different things! 

We have started Rocket Math and Accelerated Math. Rocket Math is going 

well and the kids are always so excited to pass and get to the next level. I 

love to see their bright, smiling faces when they succeed. They are also very 

excited about getting to work on the iPads to do Accelerated Math.  

 We have also been learning about animals and habitats! The students 

are so enthusiastic and eager to show what they have learned! We recently 

did a group project using what we have learned about animals. The students 

worked together to write facts about an assigned type animal and then they 

presented their work to the rest of the class. They enjoyed “being the 

teacher.”   

 We will be taking our STAR Reading test soon and then we will be 

starting Accelerated Reader. The students are ready to start and to want 

be like their older siblings and to be “just like the big kids.” 

 We are also preparing for Thanksgiving. We are going to try out our 

first Readers Theatre. The kids are excited and nervous. It should be a fun 

time! First grade is pretty busy but is lots of fun!  

 

Mrs. Cordes  
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    The Hot Lunch line was a spooky place to 
be on Halloween.  The Kitchen employees 
made sure the kids had a fun time at lunch 
and the food was a little questionable from 
reading the menu.  Only the tough dared 
eat lunch on Halloween!! 



     Overton Early Learning Center  came Trick-or-
Treating at school on Halloween.  They were excited 
to get all dressed up and come visiting.  Isn’t it great 
to see them having so much fun? 



     It is hard to tell who is having the 
most fun here; the teachers or the stu-
dents!!  The Overton Preschool students 
came to see us on Halloween also.  They 
are always so excited to come visit and we 
had fun sharing our treats.  Thanks to all 
who got so dressed up for us! 



FROM THE COUNSELOR’S DESK: 

 

DECEMBER’S CHARACTER TRAITS:      This Is It & Responsibility 

   

IMPORTANT NOTICE FROM THE UNIVERSITY OF NEBRASKA AT OMAHA!!! UNO will no  

 longer accept ACT or SAT scores sent from high schools starting with students entering 

 in the summer or fall of 2015. These test scores MUST be sent to UNO DIRECTLY from 

 the testing agency! Any student interested in attending UNO should make sure they choose 

 UNO’s code when registering for these tests. The scores will be sent to UNO for free. UNL 

 already follows this policy for ACT scores. If any parent or student has any questions about  

 this policy, please ask Mrs. Luther. 

SENIORS: Have you checked out Overton’s website? Click on the “College Information” link. 

 JUNIORS—it’s never too early to look at this yourself! Another site available is  

 SchoolSoup.com. It is supposed to be the largest scholarship database in the world. We 

 have added this link to our website, as well.  

SENIORS:  If you think you might do your FAFSA online, you need to register for a PIN. 

 Dependent students must have their parents register.  This may be done at  

 www.pin.ed.gov.  FAFSA is the form that allows you to receive college grants and loans 

 from the government.  You will not fill out the form until after the first of the year, 

 but you can apply for your PIN anytime. 

POTENTIAL COLLEGE ATHLETES:  register with the NCAA clearinghouse! Come see me if you  

 have any questions. ACT scores must be sent to the clearinghouse via ACT, not our school. 

 PLEASE NOTE!!! The NCAA is changing eligibility rules beginning with this year’s senior 

 and freshmen classes. Division II schools have increased the number of core classes from 

14 to 16. Division I has increased its minimum core class GPA from 2.0 to 2.3. They will also require that 10 of the 16 

core course requirements be finished before the beginning of the student’s 7th semester, or at the beginning of their 

senior year.  

The NAIA has started a registration process for potential athletes, much like the NCAA. If you 

 have a student interested in playing for one of these colleges, check out their website at 

 www.playnaia.org. 

The next ACT TESTING DATE is December 14th. Registration for that test is past, with late  

 registration available until November 22nd.   ACT tests will be given in Overton 

in December, April, and June. Students who qualify for free/reduced lunch prices 

 may be able to receive a fee waiver from ACT. Remember you now MUST upload a picture to 

 your application!!!! See Mrs. Luther for more information. 

ACT reports that 70% of all test-takers now register online. They are encouraging as many 

 students as possible to sign up in this manner. Information is in Mrs. Luther’s office; or 

 you may go to act.org for details or to set up a free account. 

MIDLAND UNIVERSITY is now offering Trapshooting as a scholarship sport at the school, fully 

 sanctioned by the NAIA. See Mrs. Luther for more details if you are interested!! 

http://www.pin.ed.gov/


COLLEGE OPEN HOUSES: See Mrs. Luther for registration information. 

 

UNL Red Letter Days:  Dec. 6 

UNO: Be A Mav Day:  Dec. 13th; Jan. 31st; Junior Day: April 18th; UNO will be hosting a housing 

 Open House and a Peter Kiewit Institute Open House on Feb. 22nd & April 6th  

WAYNE STATE: Fridays @ WSC: Jan. 31; Feb. 14 & 21; March 7 & 28; April 18; 

 JUST JUNIORS: March 22nd 

NCK: Spring Spotlight: March 11 (Beloit) & 13 (Hays) 

SETON HALL: Open Houses: Feb. 16 

AUGUSTANA COLLEGE: Visit Days: Jan. 17; Feb. 14; April 7-11 & 14-17; Junior Visit Days: 

 April 4 & 25 

BRYAN COLLEGE OF HEALTH SCIENCES: Ultrasound Evening Visit: Dec. 5th (6:30-8:00); 

 Register to attend at bryanhealthcollege.edu. 

 

COLLEGE REPRESENTATIVES AT OHS:  

 

 SCHOLARSHIPS: 

* NEBRASKA STATE COLLEGE SYSTEM: Governor’s Opportunity Award application is due Dec. 1st 

 and covers half of in-state tuition over 4 years. You must have an ACT between 21-24 and 

 complete an essay. They also offer a BOARD OF TRUSTEES SCHOLARSHIP for students 

 with ACT scores at 25 or above. The application is due January 15th and requires a letter of 

 recommendation. This award covers full tuition for 4 years. 

* UNL’s scholarship deadline is January 15th. Students must be admitted to UNL by this date. 

* KHOP scholarship applications are due to UNK by November 15th. RHOP applications to Chadron,  

 Wayne, and Peru are due by December 1st. Please see Mrs. Luther ASAP if you are 

 interested in applying to one of these programs!!! 

* The MARTHA AND DON ROMEO SCHOLARSHIP is available for Buffalo County 4-Hers. This 

 application is due to the extension office by 5 p.m. on December 2nd. See me for details! 

* The KEARNEY ELKS LODGE is offering several scholarship programs. The Most Valuable 

 Student scholarship will offer 2 awards in our area, valued at $1600 and $1400. The 

 top applications will also be forwarded to the state level for further competition. These 

 applications are due December 6th. The J.B. Ferguson Golf Scholarship, worth $500, is 

 available to students who plan to play golf in college. This application is due January 15th. 

 The Past Exalted Rulers Scholarship application is open to any high school senior. Three 

 different awards will be given to both boys and girls. This application is based on financial 

 need and is due January 15th. The Elks Vocational Scholarship is for students planning to  

 attend a vocational or community college. This application is also need-based and is due 

 January 4th. See Mrs. Luther for applications and more information!!! 



* The UNIVERSITY OF NEBRASKA AT KEARNEY HONORS’ PROGRAM is offering the Omaha 

 World Herald/Kearney Hub Scholarships for students with an ACT score of 30 and in the 

 top 10% of their class. To apply for this scholarship, applications to the Honors’ Program  

 must be completed by November 15th. Students may apply to just the Honors’ Program with 

 a minimum ACT of 27 and be in the top 25% of the class. All Honors’ Program applications 

 are due by February 1st.  

* I received a fax with all of the following scholarship applications listed on it. The fax did not have 

 a lot of information about each one, but if you are interested, it might be worth looking up 

 the websites and seeing what is involved.  

 ODENZA MARKETING GROUP VOLUNTEER SCHOLARSHIP: $500 due Dec. 30th: You must 

 be between the ages of 16 and 22 on December 30th, 2013; have at least a 2.5 GPA in the  

 past year; and contributed a minimum of 50 hours of volunteer service in the last 12 months. 

 Applications are at www.studentscholarships.org/college.php 

 PETER PASULA STUDY HABITS SCHOLARSHIP: $500 due April 1st: Student must be 

 enrolling in any program that is at least 2 years in length by the fall of 2014 and answer an 

essay question on the online application, which can be found at: www.mortgagebrokerscoquitlam.com.  

MAPLE LEAF DENTISTRY SCHOLARSHIP: $500 due May 30th: Student must be enrolling 

in any program that is at least 2 years in length by the fall of 2014, have a minimum 3.0 

GPA, and has to have recorded at least 100 volunteer hours over the last 2 years. 

Applications are at: www.peterboroughdentists.com. 

* The AmeriCorps National Civilian Community Corps offers a full-time, 10-month, residential 

 service program for 2,800 young adults between the ages of 18-24. Students receive room 

 and board, a small living stipend, and leadership development, in addition to $5550 to help 

 pay for college or pay back existing school loans. See Mrs. Luther for further details. 

* The SUSAN THOMPSON BUFFETT SCHOLARSHIP website is now LIVE for students to start 

 the application process!!! If you are interested in this scholarship, PLEASE start early on 

 the application, as it is lengthy and detailed!! Most components of the scholarship must be 

 electronically submitted by February 1st. Students are required to submit a FAFSA, as well. 

 The Student Aid Report (SAR) needs to be submitted for the scholarship application by 

 March 15th.  Please see Mrs. Luther with any questions!! The website for this scholarship 

 application is www.buffettscholarships.org. 

* MONSANTO is sponsoring $1500 scholarships for students planning to enter ag-related fields. 

 The “America’s Farmers Grow Ag Leaders” scholarship went online on November 15th and is 

 due by February 1st, 2014. The application is on the website GrowAgLeaders.com. Each 

 application needs to be endorsed by 3 active farmers. 

* RHOP scholarship applications for Wayne State College and Chadron State College are due 

 December 1st. If you are interested in entering a health-related field, see Mrs. Luther 

 for details!! 

http://www.studentscholarships.org/college.php
http://www.mortgagebrokerscoquitlam.com
http://www.peterboroughdentists.com
http://www.buffettscholarships.org


* ACACIA FRATERNITY at UNL is offering several scholarships to young men planning to attend 

 UNL next fall. Applications must be submitted by January 31st at http://bit.ly/acacia_unl. 

* The GE-REAGAN FOUNDATION SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM gives out 20 $10,000 scholarships, 

 which are renewable up to 4 years, to students who demonstrate exceptional leadership, 

 citizenship, and integrity. Applications are due January 9th and may be found at: 

 www.reaganfoundation.org/scholarships. 

* NORTHWEST MISSOURI STATE UNIVERSITY is taking applications for music scholarships. 

 Paper application materials must be submitted by January 24th. Auditions will take place 

 on campus in February, 2014. See Mrs. Luther for more details. 

 

 

* TITAN MACHINERY is offering a SPONSORSHIP for students interested in the diesel 

 mechanics program at Central Community College. This sponsorship covers the cost of  

 tuition, fees, books, and tools, but not the cost of room and board. Upon completion of 

 the program, students would be asked to work for Titan Machinery for two years. Please 

 see Mrs. Luther for details. 

* LOCAL SCHOLARSHIPS can be found on the Overton Public School website. Click on the  

 “College Information” tab, then the “Scholarship Application” tab. There should be a list 

 of applications available there! Please take note of qualifications of applicants, as well as 

 the DUE DATES!! Many are due April 15th, but a few have different due dates. If you  

 have questions, please see Mrs. Luther! There are also scholarship applications you can 

 check out on the Lexington High School Guidance page. They list some applications that  

 are open to all Dawson County residents! 

 

SCHOLARSHIP SEARCH SITES: 

* www.Fastaid.com 

* www.scholarships.com  

* www.fastweb.com 

* www.educationquest.com 

* www.scholarshipmonkey.com 

* www.ScholarshipExperts.com 

* www.Schoolsoup.com 

* www.CollegeBoard.com 

http://bit.ly/acacia_unl
http://www.reaganfoundation.org/scholarships
http://www.scholarships.com/
http://www.fastweb.com/
http://www.educationquest.com/
http://www.scholarshipmonkey.com/
http://www.scholarshipexperts.com/
http://www.schoolsoup.com/
http://www.collegeboard.com/


MINUTES OF THE OVERTON PUBLIC SCHOOL BOARD OF EDUCATION 

REGULAR MEETING 

November 11, 2013 

7:30 p.m.  

 

Board President called the meeting to order. Members Present: 

 

Dolan 

Hasty 

Johnson 

Meier 

Rudeen 

Walahoski 

 

Notification:  The November 11, 2013 meeting of the Overton Public School Board of Education was posted at the Overton Public 

School, on the Overton Public School web site, Beacon Observer, Post Office, R & S Market, and the Security First Bank 

 

Open Meetings Information: To be in compliance with LB 898, The Nebraska Open Meetings Act, President Rudeen informed the pub-

lic that a copy of the Open Meetings Law is posted near the LMC check-out counter. 

 

Administration Present: Mark Aten, Superintendent, Brian Fleischman, Principal 

 

Guests Present: Kristian Seberger, Dillon Margritz 

 

Public Comments:  None  

 

Reports: Student Council representatives Kristian Seberger and Dillon Margritz presented information on Council activities. 

 

Communications: Thank you (2) 

 

Other: None 

  

Action Items: 

1.  Agenda - Moved by Hasty, seconded by Johnson to approve the agenda of the November 11, 2013 regular monthly board 

meeting as presented. Motion 6-0. Voting Yes: (6), Dolan, Hasty, Meier, Johnson, Rudeen, and Walahoski. Voting No: (0), 

Absent: (0). 

 

2.  Minutes - Moved by Walahoski, seconded by Dolan to approve the minutes of the October 16, 2013 regular monthly board 

meeting. Motion 6-0. Voting Yes: (6), Dolan, Hasty, Meier, Johnson, Rudeen, and Walahoski. Voting No: (0), Absent: (0). 

 

3.  Claims - Moved by Walahoski, seconded by Johnson to pay the November General Fund bills in the amount of $44,422.92.  

Motion 6-0. Voting Yes: (6), Dolan, Hasty, Meier, Johnson, Rudeen, and Walahoski. Voting No: (0), Absent: (0). 

 

The Board voted to: approve the school audit from Eugene V. Ulmer, CPA, LLC.  Motion 6-0. Voting Yes (6): Dolan, 

Hasty, Meier, Johnson, Rudeen and Walahoski. Voting No: (0), Absent (0), approve the 2014-2015 Master Agreement 

with the Overton Education Association. Motion 6-0. Voting Yes (6): Dolan, Hasty, Meier, Johnson, Rudeen and Wala-

hoski. Voting No: (0), Absent (0), approve the first reading of the board policy 1000 series. Motion 6-0. Voting Yes (6): 

Dolan, Hasty, Meier, Johnson, Rudeen and Walahoski. Voting No: (0), Absent (0), approve the purchase of a school bus 

from Omaha Truck Company.  Motion 6-0. Voting Yes (6): Dolan, Hasty, Meier, Johnson, Rudeen and Walahoski. Voting 

No: (0), Absent (0), approve the first reading of the Notice of Non-Discrimination board policy. .  Motion 6-0. Voting Yes 

(6): Dolan, Hasty, Meier, Johnson, Rudeen and Walahoski. Voting No: (0), Absent (0), to adjourn at 9:15 p.m. Motion 6-0. 

Voting Yes (6): Dolan, Hasty, Meier, Johnson, Rudeen and Walahoski. Voting No: (0), Absent (0). 

 

Board Reports and Discussion Topics: 

 

1.  Board Reports: 



a.  Upcoming Meetings: NASB/NCSA State Conference 

b.  Negotiations: Complete 

c.  Interlocal: Joint Village and School board Annual Meeting 

 

Discussion Topics: 

a.  December regular board meeting date and time. December 9, 2013 beginning at 7:30 p.m. in the LMC 

B.  Reviewed Board Policies 2000 Series 

 

Administrative Reports: 

 

Principal’s Report: 

1.  Upcoming Events  and Calendar 

2.  Enrollment Update 

3.  Parent Teacher Conference Summary 

4.  School Picture Update 

 

Superintendent’s Report: 

1.  Enrollment Option Report 

 

2.  Option Enrollment-  

Out –         a.      None 

In -           a.      Caden Trew - grade 3 from Lexington 

     b.      Taigan Trew - grade 5 from Lexington 

Change of status –   

                                                                    a.      None  

3.  Budget Review 

4.  Financial Summary 

5.  eteran's Program 

6.  Thanksgiving Lunch 

7.  OCR Update 

8.  3000 Series Board Policies 

9.  Food Program Summary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is a condensed version of the minutes a full report is available in the superintendent’s office. 










